NORTH EAST TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING MONDAY, JUNE 16, 2025 9:00 AM

Chairman Russ LaFuria called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance. Also in attendance were Supervisors Fredrick Shunk and August Neff along with Attorney Tim Wachter and Secretary Erica Carlstrom.

Chairman LaFuria asked for public comments or concerns and none were received. A motion from Fredrick Shunk and the second from Russ LaFuria approved the minutes of the June 2^{nd} , 2025 meeting as presented and passed by unanimous vote. Bills were presented for June 1^{st} – June 15^{th} for approval and payment as follows:

* *		
General Fund Checks	#4004-4033	\$ 145,658.48
General Fund Debits	Ach's	\$ 425.86
Water Fund Checks	#3122-3138	\$ 53,283.38
Sewer Fund Checks	#2896-2906	\$ 89,810.28

Total approved by a motion from August Neff and the second from Fredrick Shunk was \$289,178.00 and passed by unanimous vote.

Correspondence: None

Old Business: None

New Business:

Supervisor Russ LaFuria discussed a meeting he had with Borough Manager Pat Gehrlein regarding some improvements at Freeport Beach. He first talked about the pavilions being fixed up by a grant that was received for \$40,000.00. The next item that was discussed was North East in Bloom would like to at the entrance to Freeport put up an arch that would welcome people to the beach. The arch would be funded by North East in Bloom, so no cost to the Borough or Township. The last item on the list was the lifeguards inquired about opening the concession stand at the beach to sell drinks, chips and candy items. With there being 3 lifeguards on duty they will rotate out who would be watching the stand while there are still 2 guarding the beach. Supervisor August Neff made a motion to approve the Freeport Beach improvements. A second motion was received from Fredrick Shunk. All in favor.

Supervisors opened sealed bids on Friday June 13th, 2025 for the Brickyard Road Bridge project. Six bidders participated and bids were read by Mark Corey as follows:

Item#1: Brickyard Road Bridge Project

Dirt Worx Excavating:	\$383,008.50
Amendola Construction:	\$342,750.00
Northrock Construction:	\$294,240.00
Ray Showman Jr Excavating:	\$282,814.37
XL Excavating:	\$225,149.60
Mathews Enterprises:	\$200,178.84

Township Engineer Mark Corey made a recommendation to award the project to the low bidder, Mathews Enterprises \$200,178.84. A motion from August Neff to award Mathews with the project with the second motion received from Fredrick Shunk. All in favor.

Road Supervisor August Neff mentioned the Township Road projects have been completed.

With all business concluded a motion to adjourn was received from Fredrick Shunk at 9:15 AM. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Erica Carlstrom, Secretary